
Coconut Palm Elementary, a School Wide Title 1 School 
School Advisory Council (SAC) Meeting 

Meeting: Thursday, December 16, 2021 at 7:30 am 

Mr. Juan Alejo, Principal & Ms. S. Reyes, Assistant Principal 

Ms. Osborne, Chairperson 

            

 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 am 

 

Administrators present: 

S. Reyes , Assistant Principal 

 

Teacher Members Present: 

Tamara Osborne (Parent) 

Maria Delgado 

Jacqueline Edman 

Colleen Cottam 

 

Parent Members present:  

 

Community Members present: 

Jeremy Scott 

 

Guests:  

 

 

Agenda: 

 

• Welcome all members  

• School Improvement Plan 2021-22 

• Social Emotional Learning Updates 

• Accountability Funds 

• Title I  

o ELL Camp  

• Title III 

• Curriculum Updates 

• School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR) data 

• Principal Accountability 

• Questions/ Concerns 

• Adjourn 

 

Welcome all members             Ms. Osborne 

•  Ms. Osborne welcomed everyone present at the meeting to order at 7:40 am. 

o Approved minutes from the previous meeting  

▪ Mr. Scott approves the minutes and Ms. Cottam seconds  



 

School Improvement Plan              Ms. Osborne 

• Ms. Osborne shares the plans of action included in the SIP plan to increase 

student achievement  

 

 

Social Emotional Learning Plan      Ms. Osborne 

• Teachers are continuing to use Rethink Ed and Inner Explorer to provide SEL 

activities to their students 

o Student access on Clever  

 

SAC Accountability Funds       Ms. Osborne 

• Balance $5,962.45 

• Items that were approved from November meeting 

o $1,000 staff holiday gifts 

o $2,100 – 30 (18x14) Mathematical Thinking and Reasoning posters to 

replace the outdated ones in the classrooms  

▪ 30 posters @ $70.00 each poster 

o $1,000- Motorola radios, radio repair, replacement batteries 

•  Balance is same at moment, approved items from November meeting are being 

processed 

 

 

Title I Updates            Ms. Edman 

• Title I Annual Parent and Family Engagement Survey window is open until Jan. 

31st .   

o Parent- link sent, it’s on school website, and hard copies were sent out to 

randomly selected classes. 

o Mrs. Edman encourages parents to take the survey if they have not done so 

already.  

 

 

 

Title III Updates        Ms. Edman 

• Grant proposal was sent for LEC ESOL Camp  

• LEC ESOL Camp will begin in the New Year on Mondays and Wednesdays; 

invites are forth coming  

• Obtained teachers for grades 2-5 

 

Curriculum          

 

• Data from I-Ready Diagnostic 2 is being analyzed to see growth and areas to 

focus on for instruction 

• Data Chats will be held in January between Admin and Mr. Lozano and then 

Admin and Teachers 



• Academic Camp (Camp Coco) on Tuesdays and Thursdays, for students that 

are close to becoming proficient. 

School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR) data  

•  No report  

Principal                     Ms. Reyes 

 

• Safety is top priority  

• Pre-Construction Meeting was held for full new roof.  This was the first 

meeting to determine and obtain permits.  More information to come of when 

it will begin.  

• Thanked Sunshine Aftercare for contribution to assist with Holiday Luncheon 

for the staff 

 

 Concerns / Questions      Ms. Osborne 

• No concerns  

 

Adjourn 

• Meeting adjourned at 7:55 am. The next SAC meeting is scheduled for 

January 27, 2022.  Mrs. Osborne will send a parent link as a reminder.   

 


